COLORADO

Division of Water Resources

L oA

DATE: January 15, 2025

Department of Natural Resources

Response to Reclamation Permit Application Consideration

TO: Patrick Lennberg, Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety (DRMS),

patrick.lennberg@state.co.us

CC: Alec Hernandez, Division 1 Office, Lead District 2 Water Commissioner,

alec.hernandez@state.co.us

FROM: loana Comaniciu, P.E., State Engineer’s Office (SEO), ioana.comaniciu@state.co.us

RE: Perry Pit Surety Reduction Request, M-1990-098 - (SR4)

Applicant:  Northern Colorado Constructors, Inc.
9075 WCR 10, Fort Lupton, CO 80621
(303) 857-1754

Contact: J & T Consulting Inc.
J. C. York, P.E.
(303) 857-6222

Location: The NE1/4 of Section 25, Township 1 North, Range 67 West, 6™ P.M. and
the NW1/4 of the NW1/4 of Section 30, Township 1 North, Range 66 West,
of the 6th P.M., Weld County

COMMENTS:
Northern Colorado Constructors, Inc. has submitted a request for a surety reduction for the

permitted area of the Perry Pit, Permit No. M-1990-098. The Perry Pit is primarily located in
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the NE1/4 of Section 25, Township 1 North, Range 67 West of the 6th P.M. and the NW1/4 of
the NW1/4 of Section 30, Township 1 North, Range 66 West, of the 6th P.M., and contains
one lined pond, designated as Perry Pit Reservoir (WDID 0203503). The reservoir was lined
with a soil bentonite slurry wall. The slurry wall liner was approved on June 9, 2006 as
meeting the design standard referenced in the August 1999 State Engineer Guidelines for

Lining Criteria for Gravel Pits.

Based on the above the State Engineer’s Office has no concerns regarding the requested
surety reduction for Perry Pit, provided water shall not be impounded in the reservoir
except pursuant to lawful diversions allowed by statute or decree. At all other times, all
inflow of water into the reservoir from any source, including precipitation and groundwater

inflows, shall be removed by the Applicant.

The Applicant may contact DWR at (303) 866-3581 with any questions.



